
govermcnts and others. This should, be done ini relation to thc current Open Sies Treaty i
Europe and the capacity of reconnaissance satellites. Ini addition, the UN should consider
developing thc capacity for aerial surveillance ini its peace>-keeping and other missions.

*Explore the possibilities for technology.

Comment: The UN bas traditionally been technophobic, both in the field and at headquarters.
As mcntioned, there arc many technological possibilities still waiting to be cxplored, from
remote sensing technologies (such as acrial and satellite monitoring) to ground sensing. While
there bas been an cxpressed interest in tcchnology within certain quarters of the UN (c.g., ini
thc Pcace-kceping Committee and i UN expert reports on verification) there ba not been even
a detailed study about how technology can have a positive impact on peace and sccurity and play
a role ini UN's tasks, including early warning.

* The officer i charge of early warning should not be responsible for proposing response
options. Ibis responsibility should be held by a différent body.

Comment: A requirement that thc early warning coordinator or unit also recommend potential
responses to thc thrcat will slow down, or makc impossible, thc carly warning proccss. While
such recommendations can be attachcd to Uic warning, Uic "early warners" should be
uncncumbered from that obligation. Their warning should, howcvcr, provide an analysis of tic
Uireat with as much information as possible that could be useful in Uic consideration of


